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President of the Israeli Bar Association:

“Closing the investigation files following the death of citizens in the said circum-stances has grave implications for the implementation of human rights in Israel”
Mr. Yori Geiron, President of the Israeli Bar Association, made this statement in the wake of the publication of the final decision of Israeli Attorney General, Meni Mazuz, to close the investigation files against the police officers involved in the October 2000 riots. 
According to the President of the Bar, it is blatantly unacceptable that the law enforcement system was unable to find the evidence against the police officers required to file an indictment. “I do not wish to question the Attorney General’s professional insight; however, the state law enforcement authorities must understand that reaching the decision to close files following the death of citizens in the said circumstances has grave implications for the implementation of human rights in Israel. With all due respect to the Attorney General, I am convinced that had Jewish citizens been killed by law enforcement authorities, this matter would have been handled completely differently by the said authorities from the outset. It is difficult to escape the negative impact of the Attorney General’s final decision, approximately seven and a half years after the incident, to close all the investigation files against all the law enforcement agents implicated in the deaths. Unfortunately, I believe that in the circumstances, this result has harsh implications for the equitable implementation of the law in the State of Israel for all of its citizens and residents. I would like to have reached another conclusion, but I cannot deny my somber feelings in view of the Attorney General’s conclusions”.

The President of the Bar Association further added that this case highlights the urgent need to change the structure of the Police Investigation Unit (“Mahash”) by setting up a civilian entity composed of attorneys and investigators who are not police officers to operate under its aegis. 

For further details, please contact Attorney Shimrit Regev, Spokesperson for the Israeli Bar Association, at 050-7617444. 
